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The meeting was called to order at 10.50 s.m. 

AGENDA ITEM 101: PROGRAMME PLANNING (continued) (A/36/38; A/C.S/36/1) 

AGENDA ITEM 104~ JOINT INSPECTION UNIT: REPORTS OF THE JOINT INSPECTION UNIT 
(continued) (A/36/171 and Add.1, A/26/181, 182 and 479) 

1. Miss ZONICLE (Bahamas) observed that the United Nations had still to bridge 
the gap between strictly controlled appropriation of financial resources and 
efficient implementation of policies. The complex machinery of programme 
budgeting and medium-term planning devised to bridge that gap was in itself 
unwieldy and unsatisfactory. That could be seen ~n_the fact that the Committee, 
having assumed the programme-planning and budget-review role that CPC had been 
forced to relinquish, was still d~scussing programme planning, when it should 
actually be engaged in programme planning. 

2. The reports by CPC, JIU and the Secretary-General had defined the major 
elements in a comprehensive United Nations programme planning system and 
identified the main problem areas. With regard to the definition, scope and 
levels of priority-setting and the criteria and procedures for setting 
priorities, both main problem areas, hertdelegation supported the JIU and CPC 
recommendations, as qualified by the comments of the Secretary-General in 
document A/36/171/Add.1. With regard to JIU recommendation No.13 in document 
A/36/171, it felt that ICSC should, in the interests of efficiency, have an input 
into any analysis of the types of staff required for programme implementation. 

3. With respect to institutional structures to ensure programme 
inplementation, another problem area, the reports showed that while United 
Nations organizations recognized the importance of evaluating activities in the 
light of their objectives, the structures for evaluation within the United 
Nations system were uneven. The CPC report, particularly (especially in paragraph 
446 (c) and chapter IV9, highlighted the usefulness of evaluation. Both the JIU 
report (A/36/171, para.79) and the CPC ~eport (para. 466) endorsed the 
establishment of an independent and central monitoring and evaluation unit within 
the Seqretariat. Her delegation trusted that the Committee of Governmental 
Experts to Evaluate the Present Structure of the Secretariat in the 
Administrative, Finance and Personnel Areas would rectify the imbalances that 
handicapped the internal evaluation machinery of the United Nations. In any case, 
the Evaluation Unit of DIESA could be combined with the programme analysis and 
evaluation unit of the Office of the Under-Secretary-General for Administration, 
Finance and Management to serve as an over-all monitoring and evaluation unit for 
all United Nations substantive activities. Such a unit should report to the 
highest possible authority, for example, the Director-General for Development and 
International Economic Co-operation, whose mandate would be expanded accordingly. 
An alternative would be to keep the two existing units separate but have them 
both report to the highest possible aut~ority, expand their capacity to deal with 
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all substantive activities and ensure regular co-ordination between them and the 
Steering Committee. 

4. Referring to document A/36/171, she said th~t she supported JIU 
recommendations No.15 on the possibility of establishing a single 
intergovernmental committee to review plans, programmes and budgets and , at 
least in principle, JIU recommendation No.16 on the possibility of organizing a 
special session of the Economic and Social Council or the General Assembly on the 
problem of priorities. In the current year, since the programme planning process 
was already under way, a special or resumed session of the General Assemb~y 
should as a one-time measure be held before the CPC review of the medium-term 
plan. She believed, however, that the.ad hoc arrangement suggested by JIU was not 
the best means to achieve the goal of global priority-setting which should rather 
be institutionalized on a regular basis and in a way that allowed the widest 
possible participation in the debates, namely as a new item on the agenda of the 
plenary of the General Assembly, perhaps immediately following the general debate 
on the world situation, to be considered in any year in which CPC reviewed the 
medium-term plan. That would be followed by a two-tiered review of the 
medium-term plan, first by CPC and then by the Main Committees of the General 
Assembly, as proposed in JIU recommendation No.4. The apparent duplication of 
effort was outweighed by the opportunity provided to the Main Committee to take 
stock of the actual functioning of the United Nations system as a whole. In the 
case of the FIFTH Committee, such a decentralized, intergovernmental review of 
the medium-term plan would allow it, for the first time, to evaluate critically 
and coherently programmes unique to it and perhaps also to evaluate problematic 
issues involving large sums of money, such as travel and consultants. The 
resulting proposals would then be transmitted to ACABQ, which would review them 
in greater depth. The results of the ACABQ scrutiny would then be presented to 
the Fifth Committee along with the programme performance report for final, 
overall examination and endorsement. If the criteria and procedures for programme 
and budget analysis recommended by CPC and JIU were applied, the Fifth Committee 
would f-1 .• :..ally be. in a position to function rationally and effectively as an 
adr .~HistrativP and budgetary committee. 

5. That goal would also be served by the study called for in paragraph 469 of 
the CPC report on the problems of timing and other related practical difficulties 
that might arise as a result of the fact that CPC had to examine programme 
aspects of the budget and formulate recommendations on them before the Advisory 
Committee commenced its review of the administrative and financial aspects of the 
budget. Such a study could also address the problems of procedure, timing and 
documentation that arose in connexion with JIU recommendation No.4 (A/36/171) and 
with the recommendation in paragraph 466 of the CPC report that CPC should be 
consulted on any contemplated reformulation of an entire subprogramme, which 
might requir~ twice-yearly meetings of CPC before the budget was finally adopted. 

6. With regard to JIU recommendation No.12 (A/36/171) on the setting up of 
independent "diagnostic teams" outside the Secretariat, her delegat~on would 
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prefer to see that recommendation implemented in the broader context of a 
preliminary evaluation of the impact of the United Nations on the peoples of the 
world through its public information activities and consultancy, intern and 
volunteer programmes and, potentially, through "diagnostic teams". 

7. The conclusion that emerged from a reading of the reports before the 
Committee was that there was no need for new, revolutionary structures, but 
rather for a refocusing and refinement of the existing programme planning and 
programme budgeting machinery. The establishment of official regulations on 
methods of planning, programming, budgeting, monitoring and evaluation as 
proposed in JIU recommendation No.1 (A/36/171) was not merely a routine 
procedural recommendation but was a proposal of_deep significance. 

8. Mr. EL HOUDERI (Libyan Arab.Jamahiriya) said that programme planning was 
important in determining programme objectives, as was the comprehensive 
monitoring of programme performance. Both tasks were difficult in an 
organization which operated throughout the world, but means had to be found of 
co-ordinating the many different activities of the United Nations. 

9. It was likewise difficult to set priorities and identify progr~es which 
were obsolete, ineffective or of marginal usefulness, particularly i~ an 
organization like the United Nations where there were many different activities 
all going on at once. Where a programme was supposed to benefit several, not 
clearly specified, parties, it was hard to prove that it was not really of 
benefit to anyone. United Nations activities had yet to be harmonized; until they 
were, it would remain difficult to set priorities. Recommendation No.9 in the 
report of JIU (A/36/171) accordingly seemed to be based on a misunderstanding of 
the problems involved. 

10. Since any activity was subject to review and approval at a number of 
different levelas before introduction, the termination of any programme on the 
grounds of its ineffectiveness or marginal utility should be subject to the same 
process of scrutiny. There was a great deal of risk inherent in setting 
priorities among programmes; the current mechanism would have to be improved if 
the Co~ittee was to attain its declared objectives. JIU advocated regulations on 
methods of planning, programming, budgeting, monitoring and evaluation. Programme 
planning was intrinsically different from financial management, but it might 
nevertheless be useful to produce a manual explaining the procedures that should 
be used. 

11. Several of the JIU recommendations had to be approached with care. It would 
be useful for the Main Committees of the General Assembly to have an opportunity 
to become acquainted with the medium-term plan, for example, but means must be 
found of allowing them to do so without embarking on a complicated and 
never-ending review process. Provided that the opinions expressed by delegations 
in the Fifth Committee were taken into account, however, his delegation would 
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have no difficulty in accepting the recommendations appearing in the report of 
CPC. 

12. Mr. BROTODININGRAT (Indonesia) expressed misgivings on an approach that had 
been advocated by some delegates. to establish an organic linkage between 
priority-setting, the identification of activities that were completed, obsolete, 
of marginal usefulness of ineffective, and the redeployment of resources. His 
misgivings stemmed from his opposition to the concept that new or high-priority 
programmes and activities were conditional upon elimination of completed, 
obsolete, marginally useful or ineffective activities. 

13. The question that should be raised with regard to priority-setting was why, 
despite the apparent consensus in'the Committee, priority-setting for United 
Nations programmes and activities did not seem to go very smoothly. At least part 
of the problem lay in the fact that the Fifth Committee's concern was not shared 
by other Committees and substantive intergovernmental bodies, which assumed that 
any subject brought to the attention of the United Nations was by that very fact 
important and therefore indiscriminately identified subjects as priorities. 
Another aspect of the problem was the lack of a strong institutional means to 
determine the priorities among different areas. The plenary Assembly, for 
instance, did not establish an order of priority in the recommendations submitted 
by the various Committees. In the face of that reality, JIU recommendation No.16 
(A/36/171) on the possibility of organizing a special session of the General 
Assembly to establish over-all priorities for the Organization was appealing. 
CPC, which was already required to set priorities, was usually considered a 
subsidiary body of the Fifth Committee and not of the General Assembly as a 
whole, and consequently its recommendations had little currency. For that reason, 
his delegation was attracted by JIU recommendation No.4 (A/36/171) on the 
transmittal of the medium-term plan to all the Main Committees of the General 
Assembly so that they might consider and approve tte parts which concerned them. 
He would go even further and have all the relevant ~PC reports and 
recommendations transmitted to the Main Committees. In any case, CPC needed to be 
built up so that it would be recognized as the arm, not only of the Fifth 
Committee, but of the other Main Committees as well in the field of programme 
planning, which included the establishment of priorities. That did not 
necessarily mean that he supported JIU recommendation No.15 (A/36/171) on the 
possibility of establishing a single intergovernmental committee of merging CPC 
and ACABQ. What was important was not centralizatic~ but a firm arrangement ot 
ensure that the medium-term plan would be faithfull; reflected in the programme 
budget. 

14. Another question was whether over-all resourc~-~ should be determined before 
priorities were set. That was the implication L, p,T•-c:raphs 74 and 80 of the CPC 
report, and it would be difficult in principle -~~ ~~~ delegation to accept such 
a concept of a financial fait accompli. Rather, .:_-.. ~ LL..;Jium-term plan should be 
the instrument used to facilitate priority-sett~ng, wuich was clearly a part of 
the planning process. If the planning guidelines in General Assembly resolution 
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34/224 were fully observed, the next medium-term plan would contain a built-in 
order of priority, and it would then be question of translating that plan into 

<the programme budget, an expectation that was still remote. In that connexion, 
there was merit in JIU recommendation No.1 (A/36/171) on the establishment of 
official regulations on methods of planning, programming, budgeting, monitoring 
and evaluation. 

15. With regard to the second exercise, the identification and elimination of 
programmes and activities which were completed, obsolete, of marginal usefulness 
or ineffective, again the Committee's concern was not yet fully shared by the 
other Committees. "Keeping the matter alive" was almost a way of life in the 
Organization and people had to be educated to realize that it was equally 
important to let wasteful and ineffective programmes and activities die. Another 
difficulty stemmed from the vagueness of the criteria being used to qualify any 
particular activity as wasteful. The qualifications "completed" and "obsolete" 
were more or less clear, but the qualifications "of marginal usefulness" and 
"ineffective" were less so. The criteria CPC was recommending on the subject were 
not solid enough; only after a thorough evaluation at the both the Secretariat 
and intergovernmental levels should a judgement be made. All the legislative 
bodies involved in the initiation of an activity through the planning process 
should also be involved in its termination through the evaluation process. His 
delegation therefore failed to understand why the identification and elimination 
exercise was considered as part of programme budgeting rather that as a form of 
evaluation. 

16. The third exercise, the redeployment of resources, was clearly a budgeting 
exercise. It was a position of principle of his delegation that the redeployment 
of resources should be a consequence of the elimination of completed, obsolete, 
marginally useful or ineffective activities. and not a condition for setting 
priorities. He could therefore fully concur with the thinking contained in 
paragraph 54 of the JIU report (A/36/171). The effort to redeploy resources could 
in practice be limited, however, by the discrepancy between the fact that 
elimination of waste could be conducted most effectively at the programme-element 
level while the emphasis in priority-setting seemed to be at the subprogramme 
level. Redeployment was also hampered by the fact that the bulk of resources 
released from eliminated activities were staff resources, which by nature were 
not easily redeployed. The JIU report (A/36/171) had addressed the problem but 
JIU recommendation No.13 was hardly commensurate with the practical difficulties 
likely to arise. 

17. Mr. BELYAEV (Byelorussian Soviet Socialist Republic) said that, in 
considering any aspect of United Nations administrative and financial activity, 
his delegation started from the premise that Member States did not have unlimited 
resources and, accordingly, those they placed at the disposal of the United 
Nations should be put to rational and economic use, primarily in coping with the 
Organization's basic tasks as defined in the Charter. In that regard, an 
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all-embracing and smoothly operating planning, programming, budget formulation 
and output evaluation system had a major role to play. 

18. A start had been made on the introduction of such a system with the 
adoption of programme budgeting and a two-year budget cycle. Yet, as pointed out 
by the Joint Inspection Unit (A/36/171, para.6), no programme control system as 
such had yet been introduced anywhere in the United Nations system. As long as 
the budget was based unmonitored programmes, budgetary control existed only to a 
limited extent. There was no doubt that the many studies and reports produced 
over the past 10 years had helped in understanding the problems involved. But the 
two problems which JIU acknowledged to be unresolved were, in his delegation's 
opinion, the acid test of how effective the system was: the definition of the 
Organization's primary goals, and the identification of activities which were 
completed, obsolete, of limited usefulness or ineffective. 

19. Nominally, the United Nations had a medium-term plan - indeed, there had 
been two already - but its only practical effect was to confirm the lack of a 
clear planning system within the Organization. New methods of formulating 
medium-term plans were still no more that hypotheses. The Fifth programme budget 
was currently under consideration, but discussions in CPC, ACABQ and the Fifth 
Committee had shown that the advantages which had led Member States to approve 
the introduction of a new planning, programming and budgeting system had not been 
taken into account, while efforts to achieve greater consonance between programme 
content and the resources devoted to the programme in question had been clearly 
shown to be inadequate. 

20. The difficulty of defining the Organization's primary tasks derived from 
the inability of legislative bodies to come to a decision on the over-all 
programme and the total volume of appropriations required for a given budget 
period, or on how resources were then to be allocated, because they had been 
incapable of getting timely, concise and substantive information on the true 
state of affairs and the actual availability of resources in any area they 
considered. The difficulty in identifying completed, obsolete, marginal and 
ineffective activities derived from the inability of sheer reluctance of the 
executive organs to arrange their activities within the limited resources 
available, together with natural bureaucratic resistance to the introduction of 
any new system. So the entire process of medium-term and programming became more 
of an abstract exercise with each passing year, while the acrimonious debates in 
the Fifth Committee over the budget for the forthcoming biennium testified to the 
need for decisive efforts to ensure the effective and economical use of the 
Organization's resources. 

21. The quickest way to arrive at clear medium-term planning would be for both 
legislative and executive bodies to recognize the limited nature of the 
organization's resources. Activities and expenditure patterns could not be 
planned on the basis of good intentions alone, as was clearly illustrated by the 
practice of many voluntarily funded agencies around the world; until the United 

I . .. 



A/C.5/36/SR.36 
English 
Page 8 

(Mr. Belyaev, Byelorussian Soviet 
- Socialist Republic) 

Nations recognized that fact, improving the planning process would remain no more 
than a pious hope. Some of the recommendations made by CPC, however, might prove 
useful. In particular, his delegation endorsed the recommendations that : the 
programme budget should include full information on the cost of every individual 
programme element; individual chapters of the medium-term plan should be 
discussed in the appropriate Main Committees before the plan as a whole was 
adopted in the plenary Assembly; the General Assembly and its subsidiary bodies 
should become more actively involved in considering programme modifications at 
the subprogramme level; and priority-setting should be extended to subsidiary 
fields of activity. 

22. His delegation would, however, strongly resist any additional 
appropriations for a special, independent mechanism to establish priorities and 
monitor programme implementation. Improving the planning mechanism was the 
Secretariat's responsibility, and any structural changes should be funded from 
existing resources. Moreover, the notion of setting up a special and independent 
mechanism to improve planning and implementation procedures seemed contradictory: 
if nobody within the United Nations could currently be found to perform such 
functions, it was hard to see how new officials should be expected to do so. And 
from whom was such a mechanism supposed to be "independent" ? The United Nations 
system already contained so many independent entities that most delegations were 
reduced to the status of slaves before them. No one knew what qualifications the 
members of the new entity would hold, nor what exactly they would do - but it was 
very certain that they would receive salaries and cost Member States money. His 
delegation was very dubious about the entire issue. 

23. Attempts to place the fundamental purpose of the Organization as defined by 
the Charter - the maintenance of international peace an security - on a level 
with other objectives would never be supported by his delegation. Activities to 
preserve peace and achieve disarmament should take priority over all other United 
Nations Programmes. 

24. Mr.MEMMI (Tunisia) said that the time had come to take stock of the 
Organization activities and decide which should be continued in the future. The 
Committee had before it proposals for a complete mechanism for setting policies, 
defining programmes and establishing priorities. The formulation of the 
medium-term plan for the period 1984-1989 should provide an opportunity for an 
extensive debate on the issue in the main bodies of the United Nations, which 
would decide to what extent each programme conformed to the objectives of the 
Charter, the International Development Strate'gy and other major policy 
instruments. The result should be the swifter and more effective establishment of 
programme priorities. It would thus be easier to eliminate obsolete, marginal ane 
ineffective programmes and reallocate the resources released to more important 
activities. 

25. His delegation supported the recommendations of both CPC and JIU on the 
criteria to be used in setting priorities, and on the need for a central, 
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independent body within the Secretariat to monitor programme implementation. 
Likewise, it supported recommendation No.1 of document A/36/171, and would have 
no objection to the approval of recommendation No.16 in the same report. 

26. Mr. PEDERSEN (Canada) said that the United Nations had come a considerable 
way in developing a methodology for an integrated system of planning, 
programming, budgeting and evaluation but that there was need to apply the 
methodology in a more integrated fashion. 

27. The current session of the General Assembly was a good example of the 
limited ability of an intergovernmental body to come to grips with the programme 
budget as an integrated whole. The Fifth Committee spent too much time reviewing 
the financial implications of the budget and too little on programme-related 
implications, and at the end of its lengthy consideration of minor points, it was 
often not better equipped to take a decision in an intellingent manner. Positive 
steps were, therefore, needed to make the Committee's discussion of the programme 
budget more meaningful. Two areas, in particular, needed to be tackled: first, 
the setting of priorities, and second, the monitoring, performance reporting and 
evaluation functions. To that end e key step forward would be the adoption by the 
General Assembly of the CPC recommendation that the Secretary-General, through 
CPC,should submit to the Assembly at it thirty-seventh session proposals on 
official regulations on methods of planning, programming, budgeting, monitoring 
and evaluation. With such regulations, the General Assembly could anticipate the 
need for structural changes, probably in both the Secretariat and 
intergovernmental bodies. His delegation therefore supported the recommendation 
of JIU that a thorough study should be undertaken to find practical solutions for 
that very complex problem. In the meantime, the existing evaluation centres 
should be strengthened and utilized more fully. In addition, the Advisory 
Committee should be requested to take full account of the programme 
recommendations of CPC when examining the Secretary-General's budget proposals. 
As suggested by the Indian delegation, the Director-General for Development and 
International Economic Co-operation should co-ordinate the process of plan an 
programme budget formulation and ensure that co-ordination was closer that at 
present. There was a certain logic putting the kind of monitoring unit proposed 
by the CPC under the Director-General, but decision on the matter might best be 
postponed pending the preparation of the regulations suggested by CPC and a study 
by JIU on structural changes. It might prove more effective for the proposed unit 
to take the form of intergovernmental programming audit unit outside the 
Secretariat. 

28. Priority-setting was as much an intergovernmental as it was a Secretariat 
task, owing to its largely political nature. That was also true of the 
identification of activities that were obsolete, ineffective or of marginal 
usefulness, for which the General Assembly had the final say. It was important, 
however, for low-priority elements to be packaged by the Secretariat, as 
recommended by CPC, so that Member States could decide if they should be used for 
redeployment. 
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29. His delegation questioned the utility of holding a special session of the 
Economic and Social Council or of the General Assembly for the purpose of setting 
priorities. It might be desirable, however, to consider holding a special session 
of CPC or setting up an ad hoc working group of the Fifth Committee which would 
make proposals on priorities but in the context of the new medium-term plan. At 
the same time, a hard look could be taken at current activities which were 
obsolete or ineffective, and conclusions reached could then be examined by the 
Economic and Social Council and the General Assembly. 

30. As to co-ordination between CPC and ACABQ, the current situation was not 
satisfactory; the JIU might profitably study the interrelationship between the 
two Committees and make proposals for such changes as might be necessary. 

31. A new system, if it was to be comprehensive, should cover, in addition to 
the substantive activities in various fields, common and administrative services. 
In that connexion, his delegation concurred with the proposal that a report by 
the Secretary-General on priorities and common services should be submitted in 
the second quarter of 1982 for review by the Committee on Conferences and the 
Advisory Committee. 

32. There were constant reminders of the limited control and influence that not 
only Member States but the Secretariat itself had over many United Nations 
programmes because of the level of (extrabudgetary) funding and the considerable 
discretionary authority enjoyed by programme managers. That opened the way for 
widespread distortions of intergovernmental priorities and it was therefore 
essential that, to the extent possible, extrabudgetary resources should be taken 
into account in steps to implement the new planning methodology. In that 
connexion, his delegation supported the recommendations of CPC regarding 
information on extrabudgetary resources and priorities applied to extrabudgetary 
funds. Such information must be made fully available in good time if the entire 
planning, programming, budgeting and evaluation process was to be as effective as 
possible. 

33. Mr. BERTRAND (Joint Inspection Unit) said that he found heartening the 
thorough and in-depth discussion which the Fifth Committee had carried out of the 
various reports submitted in connexion with programme planning. It had emerged 
clearly from the discussion that there was very widespread agreement on the 
essence of the recommendations of JIU, especially those which had been endorsed 
by CPC. It would be useful if that agreement could be embodied in a resolution of 
the Fifth Committee. With regard to the bolder recommendations of KIU, 
delegations had taken divergent stands, but the discussion showed that there were 
the beginnings of a new awareness of the problems involved in programme planning, 
and that development was, in itself, highly significant. Not only had attention 
been paid to the JIU recommendations concerning the possibility of establishing a 
single intergovernmental committee or the holding of a special session of the 
Economic and Social Council or of the General Assembly on priority-setting, but 
many delegations had put forward fresh ideas and suggestions for achieving the 
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objectives which the propbsals of the Secretary-General, JIU and CPC were 
intended to promote. In otder to do justice to the many suggestions made during 
the Committee's discussion of the item, further informal consultations would 
doubtless be useful. 

34. Paradoxically, the growing awareness of the problems involved in programme 
planning which was emerging in CPC, the Fifth Committee and the Advisory 
Committee had led a number of delegations to the conclusion that the entire set 
of rules and methods that had been developed had so far failed to live up to 
expectations. Moreover, it was felt that the growing awareness of the problems in 
CPC, the Fifth Committee and the Advisory Committee was confined to those three 
Committees alone and was not shared by the other Main Committees of the General 
Assembly. A number of suggestions had been made for solving those difficulties, 
and he hoped that the Fifth Committee would find appropriate solutions at the 
current session. 

35. Mr. BROTODININGRAT (Indonesia) took the Chair. 

AGENDA ITEM 108: REPORT OF THE INTERNATIONAL CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION (Continued) 

36. The CHAIRMAN said that the Fifth Committee had received a formal request from 
the Federation of International Civil Servants' Associations (FICSA) to be 
allowed to make an aral presentation of its report contained in document 
A/C.5/36/26, in accordance with the provisions of paragraph 2 of resolution 
35/213. 

37. Mr. GODFREY (New Zealand) said that, in resolution 35/213, the General 
Assembly had reiterated its readiness to receive and consider fully the views of 
the staff as set out by a designated representative of the Federation of 
International Civil Servants' Associations in a document submitted through the 
Secretary-General. The resolution also permitted the Fifth Committee, if it 
considered it desirable, to invite the representative of FICSA to make an oral 
presentation to introduce that document. The substance of the matter had been 
debated at length in the Committee at both the thirty-fourth and thirty-fifth 
sessions. It would be helpful to the work of the Committee and an appropriate 
gesture to the staff to allow the representative of FICSA to introduce document 
A/C.5/36/26 in the way envisaged in resolution 35/213. He therefore formally 
proposed that the Committee should extend an invitation to the representative of 
FICSA to make an oral presentation under agenda item 108, and that it should hear 
that presentation as soon as possible so that it could proceed with statements by 
delegations. He drew attention to paragraphs 4 and 5 of the resolution, which 
spelt out the arrangements for making the statement and replying to questions 
from members. 

38. Mr. GRODSKY (Union of Soviet Socialist Republics) requested that the New 
Zealand proposal should be put to a vote. 
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39. As members of the Committee were well aware, during the Fifth Committee's 
discussion of the matter at the preceding session, a large number of delegations 
had taken a different view to the one put forward by the representative of New 
Zealand. Under the Charter, the Secretary-General was the Chief administrative 
officer of the Organization, and he, or his representatives, represented the 
staff in the Fifth Committee. That had been the practice of the General Assembly 
for the past 36 years. The New Zealand proposal was aimed at overturning that 
practice, on the ground that the Fifth Committee must be informed of the.views of 
the staff. That was a dubious pretext, since the staff representatives had 
already had an opportunity to set forth their position on the issues dealt with 
by the International Civil Service Commission during the session of that body, 
and the staff view point, including that of FICSA, was reported on in detail in 
the report of ICSC. The staff representatives had, moreover, submitted a separate 
document to the Fifth Committee covering all personnel matters considere~ by the 
Committee. Granting a hearing to the representative of FICSA would be at variance 
with the letter and spirit of resolution 35/213, which provided that the 
Committee could invite a staff representative if it deemed it necessary to do so; 
however, the initiative for the invitation had emanated from FICSA. His 
delegation would, therefore, vote against the New Zealand proposal. 

40. Mr. BUNC (Yugoslavia) said that he did not understand why the issue of 
staff access was once again being raised in the Fifth Committee since a decision 
on the matter had been taken the preceding year. His delegation would vote 
against the New Zealand proposal. 

41. The CHAIRMAN said that the question before the Committee was to determine 
whether it considered it desirable to extend an invitation to the representative 
of FICSA, in accordance with paragraph 3 of resolution 35/213. 

42. Mr. RAKAU (German Democratic Republic) said that his delegation had opposed 
the arrangement provided for in paragraph 3 of resolution 35/213. He considered 
that the staff's written report, submitted through the Secretary-General, 
sufficiently reflected the position of FICSA on the issues dealt with in the 
report of ICSC. To grant FICSA a further opportunity would hamper the Committee's 
work and undermine the position of the Secretary-General as the chief 
administrative officer of the Organization under article 97 of the Charter. His 
delegation would therefore vote against the New Zealand proposal. 

43. Mr. LAHLOU (Morocco) said that his delegation would vote against the New 
Zealand proposal for the reasons put forward ny earlier speakers. The Fifth 
Committee had no mandate to deal directly with the staff, and the General 
Assembly had provided a mechanism for dialogue with the staff in the form of the 
International Civil Service Commission. It would be a violation of the Charter if 
a Secretariat official spoke in the General Assembly in a capacity other than 
that of representative of the Secretary-General. 

/ ... 
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44. Mr. MONTHE (United Republic of Cameroon) said that his delegation 
considered it desirable, in accordance with paragraph 3 of resolution 35/213, to 
grant permission to the representative of FICSA to make an oral statement. 
Document A/C.S/36/26 called for further explanation; an oral statement would be 
useful for that purpose and would enable the Fifth Committee to take an informed 
decision on the report of ICSC. Moreover, it was always useful to supplement a 
written report with a live introduction. His delegation was therefore prepared to 
vote in favour of the New Zealand proposal, on the understanding that the 
invitation would not constitute a precedent and that future requests for a 
hearing should be considered on a case-by-case basis. 

45. Mr. OKEYO_ (Kenya) said that he was not convinced of the absolute necessity 
for an oral presentation by the representative of FICSA. His delegation would 
have preferred a situation in which the Fifth Committee had begun its discussion 
of the item and then determined, for its own purposes, that an oral statement 
would be useful. His delegation would, therefore, vote against the New Zealand 
proposal. 

46. Mr. HAND (United Kingdom), speaking on behalf of the ten Member States of 
the European Economic Community, said that the ten were keenly aware of the 
Secretary-General•s position as administrative head of the Organization and in no 
way wished to undermine it. However, they wished to honour the provisions of 
resolution 35/213. As pointed out by the representative of New Zealand, an oral 
statement by the representative of FICSA would be sueful to the Committee in the 
same way as statements introducing other documents submitted to it were valuable, 
The delegations of the ten States would vote in favour of the New Zealand 
proposal. 

47. The CHAIRMAN said that a recorded vote had been requested on the New 
Zealand proposal. 

48. The New Zealand proposal was adopted by 44 votes to 16, with 32 
abstentions. 

49. Mr. FUJIWARA (Japan) said that his delegation had abstained in the vote 
because granting an invitation to FICSA to make an oral presentation might 
discourage it from participating in good faith in the work of ICSC and thereby 
undermine the Commission's authority and the role it played. Furthermore, his 
delegation was not convinced of the desirability of an oral presentation at the 
current session, in the light of the written document submitted by the staff 
through the Secretary-General. 

50. Mr. MARTORELL (Peru) said that his delegation had voted in faVbur of the 
New Zealand proposal since granting an opportunity to the staff to present their 
views was the only way in which the Fifth Committee could obtain clarifications 
of the points covered in the staff•s written report. 

/ ... 
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51. Mr. CULLEN (Argentina) said that, in line with his delegation's position on 
resolution 35/213, it had voted in favour of the New Zealand proposal. However, 
it shared some of the doubts expressed by the representative of Kenya and 
considered that it was perhaps premature for the Fifth Committee to determine to 
what extent an oral statement by a representative of FICSA would be desirable. 
Moreover, the staff report on recommendations of ICSC covered some matters which 
were not strictly within the purview of FICSA. 

52. Miss ZONICLE (Bahamas) said that, for the juridical and practical reasons 
referred to by the representatives of Morocco and Kenya, her delegation had voted 
against the proposal. However, that vote should not be regarded as reflecting 
insensitivity to staff issues in general, and her delegation would give close 
attention the viewpoint of the staff, as reflec~e~_in the report of ICSC and 
staff's own report to the Fifth Committee. 

53. Ms. SCHERES (Brazil) said that her delegation had abstained in the vote, as 
it was not yet convinced that an oral presentation by FICSA was necessary at the 
current stage. 

The meeting rose at 1.20 p.m. 




